
NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY OF JOLIET, ILLINOIS 

 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG)  

FY 2021 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 
 
Notice is hereby given that the City of Joliet, Will County, IL will hold a virtual public 
hearing on Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at 2:00 PM.  If special arrangements need to be made 
to accommodate citizens in order for them to participate in the public hearing, please call 
Mr. Keith Jorstad, Director, Neighborhood Services Division, City of Joliet, at (815) 724-
4090 to make those arrangements, or for the hearing impaired call 7-1-1. Cualquier 
persona que no habla Inglés que deseen asistir a la audiencia pública deben 
comunicarse con el Sr Sterr cinco (5) días calendario antes de la reunión y un intérprete 
de lenguaje se proporcionará. 
 
The public hearing can be accessed: 
Via Phone: 708-381-1276  (No PIN Needed) 
Via Computer: https://www.uberconference.com/usona 
 
The purpose of this public hearing is to present the City’s FY 2021 Annual Action Plan for 
the use of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program Entitlement Funds.  In 
order to obtain the views of residents, public agencies, and other interested parties, the 
City of Joliet will place its FY 2021 Annual Action Plan on public display for a period of 
30-days starting Wednesday, June 9, 2021 through Friday, July 9, 2021 at the following 
locations during normal operational hours: 
 

City of Joliet – City Hall 
150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet, IL 60432 

 
On the website at https://www.joliet.gov/departments/community-development/hud-

notices 
 

It is expected that the City of Joliet will receive $933,059 in CDBG funds for FY 2021.   
 

As a member of the Consortium with Will County, the City of Joliet also receives HOME 
funds to help create affordable housing for low-income households.  If the City would 
undertake an activity that would result in the displacement of families or individuals, then the City 
would utilize its policy for minimizing such displacement.  Furthermore, the City is responsible for 
replacing all low- and moderate-income housing units that may be demolished or converted as a 
result of CDBG or HOME funds. 
 
All interested citizens are encouraged to attend this public hearing and they will be given 
the opportunity to present oral or written testimony concerning the needs of the City of 
Joliet and the use of CDBG funds to address those needs over the next year.  Written 
comments may be addressed to Mr. Keith Jorstad, Neighborhood Services Division 



Director, City of Joliet, 150 W. Jefferson Street, First Floor, South Wing, Joliet, IL 60432 
no later than Friday, July 9, 2021. 
 
James V. Capparelli, City Manager of the City of Joliet 
 


